

09 June 2016 Reference Number: FOI 53120 Freedom of Information Team

Bellingham House
Bodmin Hospital Site
BODMIN
Cornwall
PL31 2QT

Tel: 01208 834387

Email:cpn-tr.FreedomOfInformation@NHS.net

Emailed to: request-339349fff5e664@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Dr Cooper

You asked us:

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000

Thank you for your request for information as detailed below, together with our reply.

Tou askeu us.	Our reply.
Within your Trust, we would be grateful for the following information at your earliest convenience:	Cornwall Partnership NHS Foundation Trust does not use any of the medical equipment relevant to your request.
1. Do you conduct multi-parametric MRI (mpMRI) scans (using T2-weighted, diffusion-weighted and dynamically enhanced sequences) before prostate biopsies?	Please contact the Royal Cornwall Hospital NHS Trust who may be able to provide you with this information. You can contact them direct using the following email address:
,	rch-tr.FOI@nhs.net
If no, it would be helpful to know what the main reasons are: If yes, it would be helpful if you can you provide an estimate of the percentage of men who receive an mpMRI scan before prostate biopsy:	
2. How many scanners do you have available to use for mpMRI scans before prostate biopsy?	
3. For each individual scanner used for mpMRI scans before prostate biopsy, please provide the following: • Make • Model	
Magnetic field strength	To I Av

Our reply:





- Age
- When the scanner is due to be replaced
- 4. How many mpMRI scans before prostate biopsy do you estimate you carry out per year?
- 0
- Up to 50
- 50 -100
- 100 250
- -250 500
- 500 750
- •750 1000
- More than 1000
- 5.i. Do you intend to increase the number of mpMRI scans before prostate biopsy following the first results from the large clinical trial PROMIS?

The ASCO 2016 abstract has shown mpMRI as a triage test can identify one quarter of men (27%) who might safely avoid unnecessary biopsy, without impairing the detection of clinically significant cancer (http://abstract.asco.org/176/AbstView_17...).

5.ii If yes, do you currently have sufficient resources and capacity to cope with this increase?

If you have any further queries, please contact me.

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright holder. Most documents supplied by Cornwall Partnership NHS Foundation Trust will have been produced by local officials and will be our copyright. Information you receive which is not subject to our copyright continues to be protected by the copyright of the person, or organisation, from which the information originated. You must ensure that you gain their permission before reproducing any third party information.





If you are not satisfied with the response to your request you have the right to an internal review. The handling of your request will be looked at by someone who was not responsible for the original case and they will make a decision as to whether your request was managed correctly.

If you would like to request a review please write to:

Julie Dawson
Chief Operating Officer
Cornwall Partnership NHS Foundation Trust
Fairview House
Corporation Road
Bodmin
PL31 1FB

If you remain dissatisfied, after an internal review decision, you have the right to apply to the Information Commissioner's Office. The Commissioner is an independent regulator who has the power to direct the Trust to respond to your request differently, if it is considered that your request was handled incorrectly.

You can contact the Information Commissioners Office at the following address:

Information Commissioners Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

The Trust continually strives to provide the best possible service to people who request information using the Freedom of Information Act 2000 legislation. To help achieve this, the Trust would be most grateful if you would complete, and return, the attached Applicant Satisfaction Survey form.

Yours sincerely

Freedom of Information Act Officer

Information about the Trust can be found at: www.cornwallpartnershiptrust.nhs.uk

